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Governor Edward G. Rendell
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Philadelphia, PA 19102

FACSIMILE TRANSMISSION TO 215/560-3458 AND 856/968-2226

RE: DRPA- President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project Funding

Dear Governor Rendell:

At the outset, I sincerely thank you in your capacity as the Delaware River Port Authority (DRPA) Board Chairman for recommending on January 21, 2009 that a DRPA committee endorse your request- consistent with the DRPA charter- for a $3.5 million grant from appropriate, available, and unused (non-toll as well as non-operating budget) funds for completion of the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration (PH/SC) project at the site of the new Liberty Bell Center at Sixth and Market Streets, a location that is merely a few blocks from the waterfront. 

I also sincerely thank that DRPA committee for endorsing your recommendation when it met on January 22, 2009. By doing so, it took a gigantic leap toward the realization of what will unarguably be one of America’s most important historic and cultural sites- and one which will certainly generate millions upon millions of dollars annually for the City of Philadelphia, for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, for the State of New Jersey, and for the entire region in terms of tolls, PATCO ridership, parking, conventions, hotels, restaurants, and stores. Such income generation is obvious in light of the two million tourists who visit the Liberty Bell Center itself each year and in light of the estimated 1.2 million more tourists who will be attracted to the PH/SC Project each year. This estimation is based on the fact that 300,000 tourists visited the PH/SC site in about three months during the archeological dig in 2007.      
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Not only is this project absolutely historic in that it tells for the first time the powerful but heretofore unknown story of America’s first “White House” and the powerful but heretofore unspoken story of enslavement at that pre-eminent location, but the project also creates invaluably favorable international public relations for the entire region as evidenced by, e.g., the journalists from as far as China, Australia, France, and England who have reported on the PH/SC project

Many persons in the region are aware of this project and are in full support of it. In fact, at least 2,500 of them have signed the enclosed petition created by Avenging The Ancestors Coalition (ATAC), which is the organization that has led the fight for the PH/SC project since 2002. That petition respectfully asks that the DRPA Board of Commissioners and Officers, at its February 18, 2009 meeting, approve Governor Rendell’s request (which has already been endorsed by a DRPA committee) for the $3.5 million.  The more than 2,000 petition names will be presented by ATAC at that meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,

MICHAEL COARD

Founding Member, ATAC

cc: John Estey, DRPA Board Chairman Designee 

     Robert W. Bogle

     Vincent J. DeVito

     E. Frank DiAntonio

     Frank DiCicco

     John J. Dougherty

     Charles Fentress

     Albert F. Frattali

     Walter A. Lacey, Esquire

     John A. Lawless

     Jacquelyn Love

     John J. Matheussen

     Rob McCord

     Jeffrey L. Nash

     John M. Perzel

     Ricardo V. Taylor Jr.

     Kenneth I. Trujillo

     Jack Wagner

     James M. White

Enc: Petition

PRESIDENT’S HOUSE/SLAVERY COMMEMORATION PROJECT

FUNDING PETITION 

TO DELAWARE RIVER PORT AUTHORITY

     WHEREAS, Avenging The Ancestors Coalition (ATAC) in 2002 began to pressure Independence National Historical Park (INHP) and the National Park Service (NPS) via demonstrations, protests, letter-writing campaigns, e-mails, faxes, petitions, press conferences, press releases, and meetings to finally commemorate -- as a vital and conspicuous component of the President’s House Project -- the nine African descendants enslaved by President George Washington at America’s first “White House,” which was officially known as the President’s House and which was located at the current site of the new Liberty Bell Center at Sixth and Market Streets in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania,

     WHEREAS, the aforementioned nine were among the 316 Black men, women, and children enslaved by Washington at his Mount Vernon, Virginia plantation also,

     WHEREAS, the aforementioned nine, who were transported by Washington to Philadelphia beginning in 1790, were absolutely essential to the operation of America’s first “White House,”

     WHEREAS, Mayor John Street, after initially having been provided with extensive historical documentation from ATAC, jumpstarted the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project by pledging $1.5 million in 2003 and created the Mayor’s Oversight Committee in 2005, after which he allocated another $1.5 million for a total of $3 million in city funds, and then ordered an archaeological dig in 2007 that greatly enhanced this historic project in form by making it more detailed and in substance by having a profound enlightening, educational, emotional, cultural, and cathartic effect on the 300,000 tourists who visited the dig in a mere three and a half months from mid-April to the end of July -- and that effect will be exponentially multiplied when millions of additional tourists visit the site after the project is finally completed,

     WHEREAS, Congressman Chaka Fattah and Congressman Robert Brady, also after initially having been provided with extensive historical documentation from ATAC, supported the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project by securing $3.6 million in federal funds in 2005,

     WHEREAS, Mayor Michael Nutter in 2008 issued an “authorization to proceed” with the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project, provided substantial time and resources to it, and sponsored a fund-raiser that added $200,000 to it,         

     WHEREAS, the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project, which is expected to cost approximately $10.5 million in construction and endowment expenditures, has garnered local, statewide, regional, national, and even international interest that will attract millions of tourists well beyond the two million who currently visit the Liberty Bell Center each year and accordingly will serve as a financial boon by adding tens of millions of dollars to the Philadelphia economy and the Pennsylvania economy in the short term and even more in the long term,

     WHEREAS, Governor Edward Rendell, who serves as Chairman of the Delaware River Port Authority (DRPA), recommended on January 21, 2009 that a DRPA committee endorse his request for a $3.5 million grant from available and pertinent DRPA funds for this uniquely, genuinely, fundamentally, and impressively historic President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project. The governor noted that “The President’s House commemorative site represents a unique opportunity to educate future generations about the role that Philadelphia and our founding fathers played in many aspects of our nation’s history. This grant will help to ensure the success of the public-private partnership that has worked so hard to make this project a reality.” And John Estey, who serves as Chairman in the governor’s absence (and is also Chairman of the Board of Independence Visitor’s Center), stated that the project “has such significance in helping to tell a part of our history that has been almost ignored for over 200 years that its completion is almost a moral imperative for our region and the nation.”

     WHEREAS, the DRPA committee on January 22, 2009 complied with Governor Rendell’s request by endorsing the $3.5 million grant for the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project, and

     WHEREAS, a final decision regarding the grant for the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project will be made by the entire 16 member DRPA Board of Commissioners at its February 18, 2009 meeting,

     We, the undersigned, therefore join with ATAC in respectfully requesting that the DRPA Board of Commissioners authorize the $3.5 million grant for the President’s House/Slavery Commemoration Project in order to tell the famous story of freedom and the infamous story of slavery. As ATAC repeatedly points out, it is important “to tell the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth” about American history. And, in the words of Independence National Historical Park Superintendent Cynthia MacLeod, “The National Park Service understands the importance of telling the whole story- not just what was already in the history books.”  

     (For more information about ATAC, please call 215/552-8751 or log onto www.avengingtheancestors.com.)
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